River Table Minutes 3-7-17
The River Table met on 3-7-17 at Squeaky’s in Hutchinson. 
Members present were Pastor Laura Aase, Warren Kempfert, Emma Kraft, Mike Weisenberger, Jill Springer, Nancy Jorgenson, and Rod Riewer.
Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed by Rod Riewer.
Pastor Laura led us in a discussion of our highs and lows from the previous days, and a discussion of what scripture we have been reading recently. This was followed by a discussion of how we see God in our lives and in the life of River of Hope. We also looked at our Purpose Statement and Guiding Principles and will keep them in mind as we discuss our business.
We discussed the need to establish an annual audit process for ROH.
We discussed the need to do background checks for anyone working with kids at ROH.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We reviewed a letter from the Personnel Table and discussed a possible sabbatical for Pastor Laura. The timing of this would likely be late spring and summer of 2018, and it would run about 3 months. It is the feeling of the Personnel Table that this would benefit both Pastor Laura and ROH. There is a potential grant available to cover the cost for this and the application process needs to start. It is the consensus of the River Table that we should proceed with this process.
Our next meeting was scheduled for April 6th, at 6:00 pm at Kempfert’s, and rescheduled to 7:15 pm on the same night.
Respectfully submitted- Rod Riewer, Secretary 

 
